### Society for Thermal Medicine Electronic Updates – June 11, 2009

#### **Congratulations Mark Dewhirst**

Mark Dewhirst, VDM, Ph.D. was awarded the ESHO-BSD Award this year in Verona. This is the first time it has been awarded to someone outside of Europe. Congratulations Mark!

## STM Session Scheduled at RRS Meeting

President Elizabeth Repasky has been asked to Chair a "STM Session" at the Radiation Research Meeting scheduled this October in Savannah Georgia. Repasky will be joined by fellow STM members Zejlko Vujaskovic, Dieter Haemmerich, Rob Griffin, and David Needham. Joe Dynlacht of RRS will also speak at the session. Participating in these "joint" sessions between RRS and STM provides an opportunity to continue the historical and current relationships between our societies. STM Council members will continue to look for opportunities to explore speaking opportunities and joint sessions with other societies.

# Future Meeting Sites 2010 Annual Meeting

Mark your calendars for April 23-26 at the STM 2010 Annual Meeting at the Hilton Clearwater Beach Resort in Clearwater Beach, Florida. It offers good meeting facilities and it is directly on the beach. When it is time to book your airline tickets, know that Clearwater is very close to Tampa and the Tampa International Airport. As several of you noted when we met in Tucson, there are some great rates from Southwest and other airlines to this major airport. PLAN NOW ON ATTENDING! And, hopefully, bring more people with you...students, fellows, and associates (and most importantly, members of your family!)

#### 2011 Annual Meeting

For those who like to plan well in advance, STM is already working on a meeting location for the 2011 annual meeting. Vice President Zejlko Vujaskovic is chair of the planning committee and he shares they have tentatively selected New Orleans as the 2011 meeting destination! Please let Zejlko know of any conflicts for dates in April or May 2011. Once we have dates, the staff at Allen Press will review our hotel options and start negotiating rates this summer. We hope to post 2011 meeting details at the 2010 annual meeting.